
Town of Casco Monthly Meeting April 2025 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Casco was called to order by Chairman Joe Lukes on Wednesday, 

April 23, at 7:10 pm. Present were Bruce Quistorff, Pat Benes, Rick Kinstetter, Doug Moreau, Ron 

Vincent, Brad LeGrave, and all members of the Casco Town Board.                                                                       

The Clerk read the minutes from the March meeting. Barry made a motion to approve the minutes as 

read and Perry seconded. Motion approved.                                                                                                                        

The treasurer reported as follows; Checking-$576,880.33     Cemetery-$122.63   Checking CD-$54,813.59  

Cemetery CD- $4,203.06  Deposits of Interest-General Transportation Aid-$31,215.44  April Lottery 

credit-$7,661.99.  Perry made a motion to approve & Barry seconded. Motion approved. 

For Zoning, Edie stated that a new member needs to be appointed to the Appeals board next month.  

Joe stated that in the Holly Kozloski court case, her attorney asked for all charges to be dismissed. The 

judge denied this and scheduled a pretrial appearance in May. 

There were no Garbage and recycling issues this month. All bills were approved and paid. A bill for sign 

replacement due to a traffic accident by Jakayla Steinhorst will be mailed out by the clerk asking for re-

imbursement. The amount is $224.94.                                                                                                                                            

Perry made a motion to accept a bid from LeFevre Property Management for $2,150 for cemetery care. 

Barry seconded. Motion carried. Kewaunee County Highway Department submitted a bid of $14,800 for 

ditch mowing. Barry made a motion to accept the offer and Perry seconded. Motion carried. 

Scott Construction submitted bids on road repair at a total cost of $206,087.  Barry made a motion to 

accept the proposals and Perry seconded. Motion carried.                                                                                  

Pat asked how Birch Road got damaged. Joe replied that it was snow plow damage. Ron Vincent asked 

about semis speeding on his road. Joe said that he talked to them and the trucks were empty. Ron 

disagreed with this and asked if speed limit signs could be installed.  Pete Pfister called and asked if a 

culvert could be placed on his property for water drainage. Joe checked it out and the property owner 

would be responsible for installing a culvert if desired. 

The Board of Review will be held on April 29 from 6-8 pm at the Town hall. 

The next meeting is scheduled for May 27, at 7:00 pm. Barry made a motion to adjourn and Perry 

seconded. Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm. 

Terrie Gabriel, Casco Town Clerk                                    


